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International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers 
Association internationale des machinistes et des travailleurs et travailleuses de l’aérospatiale 

 
 
 
 

 
Atlantic / Maritimes 
11 Thornhill Drive 
Suite 239 
Dartmouth, Nova Scotia 
B3B 1R9 
Tel/Tél: 902-481-0077 
Fax/Téléc: 902-481-0079 
 
Central / Centre 
2580 Drew Road 
Suite 203 
Mississauga, Ontario 
L4T 3M5 
Tel/Tél: 905-671-3192 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-877-426-2948 
Fax/Téléc: 905-671-2114 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-866-298-0369 
 
Eastern / Est 
3900, boul. Côte-Vertu, 
Bureau 202 
Saint-Laurent, Québec 
H4R 1V4 
Tel/Tél: 514-336-3031 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-888-992-1010 
Fax/Téléc: 514-336-3039 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-866-800-3039 
 
West / Ouest 
7980 River Road 
Richmond, BC 
V6X 1X7 
Tel/Tél: 604-448-0710 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-877-426-3140 
Fax/Téléc: 604-448-0710 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-888-310-1688 
 
3515 - 27th Street, N.E. 
Unit 23 
Calgary, Alberta 
T1Y 5E4 
Tel/Tél: 403-250-3708 
Fax/Téléc: 403-250-3707 
 
18 - 399 Berry Street 
Winnipeg, Manitoba 
R3J 1N6 
Tel/Tél: 204-987-9254 
Fax/Téléc: 204-987-9252 

 

 
 

IAMAW MEMBERS AT  
ASIG/DRYDEN AIR SERVICES 

 – OTTAWA AIRPORT 
 
Re: STATUS OF THE IAM&AW APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATION AS 

THE BARGAINING AGENT FOR ALL EMPLOYEES OF ASIG/DRYDEN 
AIR SERVICES EMPLOYED AT THE MACDONALD-CARTIER 
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT IN OTTAWA,  

 
The employees excluded are: Office, Clerical and Sales Staff, Students employed during the 
school vacation period, Supervisors and those above the rank of Supervisor. 
 
Please be advised that on August 9, 2013 the CIRB (Federal Labour Board) granted Certification 
to the International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers (IAMAW) to act as the 
Bargaining Agent for the employees with ASIG/Dryden Air Services at the Ottawa Airport. 
 
We can finally begin the process of nominating and electing workplace representatives (Union 
Stewards) that will also serve on your Negotiation/Bargaining Committee. 
 
Over the next few days, the Union will be announcing a date for a meeting(s) of the employees at 
ASIG/Dryden Air Services that will likely take place within the next two (2) weeks. Details of the 
dates, times and locations will be released under a separate bulletin. 
 
I look forward to meeting and working with each and every one of you in the days and years 
ahead. In the meantime, the employees’ normal rates of pay, etc. will continue to apply until a 
contract has been ratified.  
 
Also no Union dues will be deducted until after you have voted on and ratified a Collective 
Agreement. 
 
On behalf of IAMAW and its membership, I would like to extend a warm welcome to our newest 
Brothers and Sisters employed at ASIG/Dryden Air Services. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions you may have. 

 
In solidarity. 

 
Michael Corrado 
General Chairperson 
(August 13, 2013) 

mcorrado@iam140.ca  
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